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FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:   

 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for  

Tomorrow’s Society” 

Bruning Davenport School News 
July 2025 

You’re going to have to deal with two pains in life. The pain of discipline or the 

pain of disappointment if you don’t have discipline. 

Nick Saban 

 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Kent Stutheit,  Marci Reinsch,   Sheri Norder, Jill Catlett,  Leah Werner 

 

July Daycare Board Meeting 

Progress is continuing on the Garage update project. 

Expected to meet the August compeltion target. 

 

 July Unified Board Meeting  

Approved Board Policy updates as recommended by KSB legal. 

Approved Student Handbook for 25-26, including changes. 

Wording on the changes coming soon. 

 

Transportation Committee Report 

Approved purchase of a 77 passenger route bus. 

Approved purchase of a 14 passenger mini bus. 

Approved purchase of two Honda Odyssey Mini Vans. 

 

Safety Committee Report 

We are reviewing our evacuation, safe spot and reunification plans. 

 

Building and Grounds report.   

Bruning gym lift is complete 

Bruning electric grid is complete. 

Bruning tree trim project is complete. 

Bruning 1st grade cabinets ongoing. 

Bruning Special Ed room update complete. 

Bruning backstop fence removed. 

Brunning boiler fuel tank monitoring gauge installation is ongoing. 

(This is mandated by the Fire Marshall) 

Bruning gym, goal posts, flag pole have been tabled for now. 

Bruning roof upkeep is acquiring estimates. 

Davenport Science lab updates ongoing. 

Davenport acquiring estimates for installment of 4 mini splits. (HVAC) 

 

Data Central  

 

Info 

Davenport Time Capsule was searched for and was not found. 

 

Camera system is up and running.  There are almost 30 cameras in each 

building.  Coming soon is card key entry.  Possibly coming soon are cameras 

in the classrooms and on the buses. 

 

This year’s curriculum will include an “Intervention plan time,” with a protected 

standalone time period.  This will provide additional support to any students 

that need it. 

 

Help Wanted:  Bus Driver 

 

Financials: Ending 6-30-25   24-25                23-24                        22-23 

Budget              5,962,000 5,387,000              4,993,000 

YTD expenditures             4,328,000 3,752,000              3,889,000 

Last month                422,000    387,000                 491,000 

% Budget remaining (2 months)   27.40%        30.35%   22.11% 

Davenport Building Fund  $481,000 

Bruning Building Fund $350,000 

Depreciation Fund  $870,000 

Davenport Activity Fund $212,000 

Bruning Activity Fund  $278,000 

Nutrition Fund  $282,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:    Next Meeting 

Americanism             Baxter Jamie Jerry Sheri     Yearly 

BDEA  Rick Beth D Melinda Cammie    As needed 

BDS Coop  Baxter Jamie Sheri     Quarterly 

Calendar  Jill C Jill R Daina Ali     As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Maggie Val    At Inservice 

Daycare Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy Kel    Monthly  

Discipline Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Dan     Annually 

Build/Grounds Jerry Ryne Ryan Brad     Annually 

Frontline          Weekly 

Grant         As Needed 

ILCD                   Joy, Larae      At Inservice 

MTSS Ruth Morgan Cammie Melinda Ali Daina Brooke ? 

NCIS Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule      Varies 

   Certified   Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan    As Needed 

   Classified  Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Lon Trey    As Needed 

Safety  Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah Jen      At Inservice 

Steering Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan   Bi Monthly 

Tech Website   Jill R Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent         At Inservice 
Transportation  Sarah Lon Derek Ryan       As needed 

Wellness      Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie     At Inservice 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BRUNING-DAVENPORT USD 

Kelly Lampe, Superintendent 

Melinda Kerwood, Principal 

106 N. Juniper Ave. 

Davenport, NE  68336 

402-364-2225 

Ruth Kowalski, Principal 

340 Carroll St. 

Bruning, NE  68322 

402-353-4685 

Goal: 

To be the best small school in 

the State 

 



F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  What an exciting time of year! While it can be hard to say goodbye to summer and some of the ac-
tivities of the season, I also get a flutter in my stomach when I think about seeing all of the familiar faces (and some new ones!) 

in our classrooms and hallways. The familiar quote of Dr. Suess comes to mind when I think of the upcoming school year, “You’re 
off to great places, today is your day! Your mountain is waiting, so get on your way!” We have so many adventures set in front of us, 
and it’s going to be exciting to experience them together here at Bruning-Davenport! 
 
Before we jump into this school year, there are some tasks that we as caregivers need to complete, such as: 
 

• Verifying enrollment on PowerSchool 

• Contributing to school lunch accounts 

• Getting school supplies 

• School and Athletic Physicals 
NSAA Forms (HS only) 
Please call the school offices if you have any questions. 
 
Also, please help me welcome our new staff members in the Bruning building: 
Mrs. Kalli Mumm (PreK Teacher) 
Mrs. Joy Barton (High School Special Education) 
 
Blessings on the 2025-26 school year at Bruning-Davenport USD! 
 
Mrs. Ruth Kowalski 
Bruning Principal 
 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  I hope this message finds you well and wishing you a wonderful end to your summer break. My 
name is Melinda Kerwood, and I am excited to introduce myself as the new principal at Davenport. Although this is my first 

year in this role, I am not new to our district. I have had the privilege of serving as a high school special education teacher here, and I 
am proud to be a graduate of this wonderful district. This community has shaped me, and it is a joy to now serve it in this new capaci-
ty. 

Over the summer, our team has been actively preparing for a smooth and successful school year. We have been updating school poli-
cies and refreshing classrooms to create a safe, welcoming, and engaging environment for all our students. Our focus is on imple-
menting thoughtful changes that support learning, strengthen school culture, and ensure every child feels valued and known.  

I am particularly excited to reconnect with familiar families and get to know new ones. Building strong partnerships between home 
and school is one of my top priorities. As we kick off the school year, please know that my door is always open. I believe that com-
munication and collaboration are essential for student success. 

I am also thrilled to introduce some new staff members who will be joining us at Davenport: Mrs. Larae Buresh, who will be teaching 
special education; Mr. L.A. Adams, our recently joined PE teacher; and Mr. Nathan Acton, who will be leading our music program.  

We can’t wait to welcome your children back to school and start the year strong together. I look forward to seeing everyone at the 
Open House on August 11th and on the first day of school, August 13th. Let’s make 2025–2026 a fantastic year!  

Melinda Kerwood, Davenport Principal  
 

M AY 2025:  Duane Miller read and donated books to the 2nd, 3rd, and 4th grade 

classrooms. 2nd and 3rd grade received the book The Soil in Jackie’s Garden 

and 4th grade received The Apple Orchard Riddle. The students appreciate him 

coming in every year!  



       AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS 

     Grade                   Name                                  Date                                                                       Grade        Name                                Date 

 

OPEN HOUSE AT BOTH 
BUILDINGS ON AUGUST 11TH 

FROM 5:30-7:00PM 

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL: 

AUGUST 13TH  

11:30am DISMISSAL 

NO LUNCH WILL BE SERVED! 

6 Karter  Krehnke 1 

3 Lucas Dirks 2 

5 Coralei Anderson 4 

2 Mason Pena-Lopez 5 

6 Jackson Kennel 6 

3 Jackson Houser 7 

1 Asher Norten-Lamb 7 

PreK Dax Montes 9 

1 McKinley Parks 12 

6 Fieselman Bentlee 13 

 Niki Mata 14 

10 Dickson Kaden 16 

1 Nash Miller 18 

11 Koleman Cox 20 

8 Bradley  Jacobitz 23 

 Micah Dolnicek 24 

6 Gage Ramsey 23 

10 Colt Crockett 28 

5 Cord Miller 28 

PreK Carlene Soukup 28 

 LA Adams 29 

2 Adaline Paup 30 















OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE REGULAR UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD MEETING – The Unified Board of Education met 
in Davenport on July 14, 2025.  Pursuant to laws and notices posted at Bruning-Davenport Schools, Cornerstone Bank, Bruning 
Bank, Bruning Post Office, Davenport Post Office, and also published in The Hebron Journal-Register on July 2, 2025; all proceed-
ings were taken while the meeting was open to the public.  
 
Public Hearing for Board Policy Updates 5018 and 5031 at 7:25 PM. No public present. 
 
President Jamie Koch called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM. Unified members present were Sarah Krehnke, Ryan Miller, Sheri 
Norder, Ryne Philippi. Local board members present were Baxter Beals, Lon Schoenholz, Derek Shaner, and Trey Strong. Superin-
tendent Kelly Lampe, Principal Melinda Kerwood, Principal Ruth Kowalski, and Erika Brinegar were also present. 
 
Sarah Krehnke moved, seconded by Ryan Miller to approve the absence of Unified Board Member, Brad Williams. (Roll Call Vote 
5-0) 
 
President Koch welcomed all guests and recognized the Open Meetings Act.  
 
The Consent Agenda included the agenda, June 09, 2025, Unified Board meeting minutes, Treasurer’s Report, and the July claims. 
Krehnke moved, seconded by Miller, to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. (Roll call vote – 5-0) 
 
Ryne Philippi reported on the Buildings and Grounds Committee that the architect is working on dollar amounts to be presented to 
the board for different building options. 
 
Superintendent Lampe reported on the following items: Daycare is trending positive – the time capsule in Davenport was not found – 
updates on the Davenport and Bruning buildings, and what work needs to be done 
 
Action Items: (All motions require a roll call vote and are carried 5-0 unless noted.)   

Miller moved, seconded by Sheri Norder, to approve the 2025-2026 Student Handbook as presented, omitting the last  
pargraph on the page of Policy 6025 – Cell Phones and updating Policy 5035. 
Ryne Philippi moved, seconded by Krehnke, to approve the KSB Policy Updates as presented. 
Krehnke moved, seconded by Miller, to approve the purchase of a 77-passenger bus, a 14-passenger minibus with  
child restraints, and 2 minivans from the Depreciation Fund. 

 
Norder moved, seconded by Philippi, to enter executive session “to prevent needless injury to an individual” at 8:28 PM. 
 
Miller moved, seconded by Norder, to come out of the executive session at 8:38 PM. 
 
President Koch adjourned the meeting at 8:39 PM. 

                
__________________________________ 

             Erika Brinegar, Recording Secretary  






